## YEAR 3 NEWSLETTER



# SUMMER TERM 2 2019

#### DIARY DATES

17th June - Spelling Bee (in assembly)

18<sup>th</sup> June - Science Share and Hatspace (am only)

25<sup>th</sup> June - Trip to Portland Basin

26th June - Knowsley linking project (Class I only)

28th June - Sports Day

1st July - Y6 production (pm)

3rd July - Transition Day

9th July - TT Rock Wrangle (starts at 9.15am)

IIth July - French Day

11th July - Summer Fair (pm)

17th July - Singing Square

18th July - break up for summer holidays

#### PE KITS

Just a reminder that all children are expected to wear their full PE kit for PE lessons (white t-shirt, black shorts/leggings/tracksuit bottoms and trainers/black pumps). Football kits and boots are not to be worn. Your child will need their kit on:-

Class I- Mondays and Tuesdays

Class 2- Tuesdays and Fridays

Class 3- Mondays and Thursdays (swimming kit)

This half tem, we'll be learning all about what life was like during the Victorian era. The children will be reading the story of Oliver Twist in order to learn what life was life during Victorian times. This will then help them to write a diary entry. They will also be looking at some Victorian recipes in DT and writing some instructions to go with them.



In music, the children will be learning about traditional Victorian music. We will be focusing on scientific enquiry in science, celebrating difference in PSHE and taking part in various athletics activities in PE. In order to enhance the children's learning, we will also be going on a trip to Portland Basin in Manchester on Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> June.

Could we please remind you about contributions to school fund (£10 per term) if you haven't already paid. This money is funding our trip to Portland Basin – the trip may have to be cancelled if we don't receive enough contributions. Thanks

Remember to check out our website and twitter page for photos of what we've been up to!

### **HOMEWORK**

Your child will have spellings to learn each week - they will be tested on these every Monday morning. Please listen to your child read every night and sign their planner - reading books will be only be changed if planners have been signed. It is really important that your child practises their times tables at home too - by the end of Year 3 they need to know their 2x, 3x, 4x, 5x, 6x, 8x and 10x tables off by heart. Just a reminder about some useful websites for extra homework practice. Your child has their login details in their planners. Please let us know if you have any problems logging in.





Written homework will be given for maths and English on alternate weeks. This will be given out on Fridays and should be handed in by Wednesday at the latest.

In addition, your child will have an ongoing project linked to The Victorians to complete this half term. They should try to complete as many tasks as they can and hand in by the final week before half term.